
Hello!  Wow! The month of June flew by, and July is almost 
over as well!  It seems like I wait all year to go to the big 
summer rodeos each year, and then the summer just passes so 
fast! 
 
June was a great month for me – from placing second on my 
run in Reno, NV, to winning second place at High River, AB, 
we seemed to win enough money to climb up into the top 20 
World Standings by the first part of July.  With a great finish 
at Cody, Wy ($3000) and a first place finish in Casper, Wy 
($3,100), I have felt very hopeful for my year to end at the 
National Finals Rodeo!  This is so exciting to me, when just a 
few months ago, I was very uncertain of Shadow’s future.  As I 
write this letter from Cheyenne, Wy, we are placing 3rd in the 
average, and Shadow feels as strong as ever.   
 
I am very happy with my horses’ condition – they are very 
strong for this intense time of year.  With the heavy hauling 
and hot weather, they have not dropped any weight.  I have 
been very consistent with my feed program.  I am feeding the 
Fastrack® Equine Microbial Pack twice a day along with the 
Fortifier once per day.  The horses have never gone off of their 
feed, and Kat (my new horse) has grown lots of new muscle.  I 
am feeding Safe Choice by Nutrena for a grain, but only ½ a 
can twice daily, along with alfalfa and grass mix hay.  I have 
used the Fastrack Equine Gel twice in the last week.  I gave 
each horse 6cc when we had to haul all night.  They never 
showed us any fatigue.  I am still very dependent on Fastrack 
products to help ensure my horses’ consistent good health. 
 
Hope to see you down the road! 
 
Molly 


